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ASTD Northeast Florida


November 10, 2010 Board Meeting Minutes 

Location: University of Phoenix

	In attendance:
	Derree Braswell, President 

Betsy Donnelly, Director-at-Large 
Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG 
Ida Gropper, VP Professional Development
Linda Hasselbach, VP of Finance
Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership
Sharon Kimble, Past President
Sue Raffensperger, President-Elect 
Karen Sistare, VP Programs
Paul Stromberg, Administrator 
Robert Zinsser, VP Public Relations – 2011
Deb Welsh, Webmaster 

Rachel Wical, VP Public Relations

Laura Steigelman, VP Member Involvement - via phone 
Donna M. Spera, Administrative Committee 

	Absent
	Lynne Orr- Holley, VP eSIG – 2011

Christy Sharpe, VP Information Technology

Desirée  Ward, VP eSIG


	Open:
	6:10 pm

	Adjourned:
	7: 44pm


	Call to Order
	Derree Braswell did a roll call to establish quorum and called the meeting to order.

	Vote to Approve July, Aug, Sept, and Oct Minutes
	Motion to approve the minutes by Sharon Kimble, Seconded by Sue Raffensperger, and passed by the board. Financial reports are still in process; will post on Board page when ready and will use an electronic vote to approve. 

	Discussion of Gift Options for Presenters/Speakers
	Marilyn Feldstein presented 3 options for consideration:
· Pen in metal case inscribed with ASTD - $10.00 per gift 

· 2 GB Flash drive w/ ASTD logo - Wooden and magnetic - $12.50 ea

· Pen - wood - $25.00 – can be inscribed with name for extra cost 

It was agreed by most that using any of these would promote the ASTD Brand better than a gift card.  Marilyn will continue to research options.

Marilyn also read a thank you note from Penny Bing regarding the Big Event. She will obtain permission from Penny to use her card on website and/or newsletter. 

	National Employee Learning Week -- 12/06 – 10/2010
	The Mayor will sign the Proclamation in his office on 12/14/10.  The Board and the CPLP’s have been invited to attend and be photographed at the signing.
The Mayor’s office will send the Proclamation earlier so it can be added to the website and displayed at the Excellence Awards presentation. 

	UNF/ASTD Excellence in Training Awards 
12/08/10 at UNF University Center 


	· Derree, Rachel and Karen will be Judges

· Jennifer and Laura will work the Membership table 

· There will be a book sale, possibly sharing the Membership table 

Derree to send out follow-up email to confirm assignments, and any other needs from the Board.
CPLP’s will be recognized at the Awards– all have been invited as guests of the chapter. Ida Gropper mentioned that rhinestone CPLP pins like hers have been purchased for them and that each will receive a 1-year Chapter membership renewal. 

Rachel Wical discussed a concern regarding setting future expectations for graduates of CPLP.  Can we do this every year?  Ida responded that we have only 6 CPLPs and so far only 2 have accepted our invitation to the Awards luncheon. She also pointed out that we are catching up on recognizing this accomplishment – four of the CPLPs were earned in previous years. It was generally agreed that the recognition costs will be modest and that we want to build strong relationships with CPLPs for future succession planning within the Chapter. 

Rachel reminded the group that we had budgeted some of the chapter’s surplus funds for CPLP Scholarships. Ida will check into scholarship possibilities for CPLP.

	New Member Orientation 
	Laura Steigelman reported that 18 people have signed up so far for the New Member Orientation before the networking event on 11/18/10 at the Univ of Phoenix. The Orientation will begin at 5:15 pm and will include:  
· Introductions/ Welcome 

· 25 min covering the website 

· Discuss types of meetings

· Jennifer Jamison to discuss the Power of 2 

	Volunteer Opportunities 
	Laura  Steigelman requested that the Board Members send details of any volunteer openings directly to her. She also asked to be notified by the board member who requested the listing  as soon as the position is filled so that we do not continue recruiting for it.  Laura will format them and forward to Deb for posting on the website.  
Rachel Wical will email the current volunteer template to Laura. Paul suggested that the template also be posted on the Board page where it would be accessible to all board members.  

Laura and Deb will review the process to determine how quickly a request can be posted. 

	Board Openings 
	Karen Manning has resigned, so we need a VP of Sponsorships. Leslie Burch is considering the position, but may prefer being Chairperson instead of VP. Derree will seek other candidates if necessary.
Betsy Donnelly has resigned as Director At Large effective January 1. Since the bylaws do not require this position, it will not be filled.

	Newsletter Update
	Robert Zinsser reported the changes made to next newsletter. He asked that that any other changes be sent to him by 1:00 pm this Monday.
Derree suggested adding member comments from the Big Event to the newsletter. Ida will send quotes from the Big Event to Robert.
Linda Hasselbach suggested posting the newsletter on the website and sending a only a link to it in an email blast, rather than sending the entire newsletter.  Deb will explore other methods and options and report back next month. Paul said that Wild Apricot can be set to report how many emails are opened and how many times the links were clicked. 
Karen will send Robert a list of areas of expertise to be addressed in program events next year.

	Succession Planning 
	Derree requested:  
· Board  – make sure you are using succession planning if you are transitioning; make sure you download templates and capture processes of your current position even if you stay in the position next year.

· Board – upload templates to the Board page or send to Deb 

Ida reported that she is using Google Docs for VP of Prof Dev; CPLP; Big Event and Mentor Program.   

Derree requested:

· Board – go to Google Docs and set up an account under your ASTDNEFL email address as the username and a password that successor can change.  

	CPLP 
	Karen Sistare reported that the curriculum had changed; Managing Organizational Change was now listed as Managing Organizational Knowledge.  
Ida responded that Managing Organizational Knowledge is the correct title.  

Karen to research with National to verify. 

	CORE (Chapter Operating Requirements)
	Derree – to review and establish what she needs from Board members; will send an email with final requirements.  

	Round Table Discussion

	Linda asked about the 3-year spending plan for the chapter’s surplus that was created after the Disney event in 2007. Much of it remains unspent. Derree will send a copy of that plan to Linda so it can be considered in the budgeting process for 2011.
Paul reported that the recent videos made at the Big Event were not useable on the website.  He has a simple camcorder that is adequate for video but has poor sound quality. He suggested that the Chapter purchase a better camera with a zoom mic or provision to attach a handheld or lavaliere microphone. Cost would be approx. $300 

Derree suggested that we keep a list of chapter-owned equipment and who has each item. 

Linda reminded us that we must have an internal audit of the finances at the end of this fiscal year – to be completed by February 28, 2011.  It must be conducted by a committee of 2 Board members and 1 other chapter member, preferably one with an accounting background. Board members are to consider volunteering for the audit so that the committee can be established at the December board meeting.  
Derree asked what the elements of the audit would be. Paul said that deposit slips and payment receipts must be matched with the entries in Quickbook. Sharon suggested that Brian Huffman would be a good candidate for the audit. 

	Meeting adjourned
	


Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. Spera, PHR, Administrative Committee 
November 15, 2010

Rev. Paul Stromberg, Chapter Administrator

November 16, 2010
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